***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

APRIL 2007

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: Village elections are complete allowing Sylvia Riegel and John Schaffer to continue utilizing their time and strength as trustees.  Sylvia and John will work with Deputy Mayor Lori DeHaas, trustee John Kaufman and me solving the issues of this municipality.  I enjoy working with the Trustees and employees and I know their thoughts and actions are well founded.  The snow season is drawing to a close, and I wish to acknowledge village appreciation to the Town of Newark Valley Highway Superintendent and employees for their close working relationship with our Public Works Supervisor and staff.  Again, residents will hear from me that giving assistance to other municipalities and receiving assistance from other municipalities is in the best interests of everyone. In February, your board met with the rate committee and local fire fighters to finalize water system capital expenditure priorities: Cliff Alexander, Cheryl Galluzzo, Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Bob Stevens, Mertie Pozzi, Bill Foster and Hunt Engineering representatives.  This cross section of village and town people, along with the engineers, will recommend wise spending and we will report on activities.  We will soon purchase a new generator assuring water pressure during outages or whatever else can occur. Proper maintenance on hydrants and piping will assure reasonable fire insurance rates for all water users.  We are currently reviewing costs for a new cement or metal cover for the reservoir.  Our water infrastructure is always improving, and we will continue with improvements on a constant bases to ensure that we have the best water supply possible.

Recently I heard a resident comment that trustees not owning real estate may or may not consider homeowner costs when making decisions for the Village.  Another resident wrote a letter in response to that comment.  I choose not to go into real detail, but it logically states the laws of governess and the ability to lead without ownership.  I believe the whole matter was handled nicely. 

Soon the community will receive a letter from the Village explaining the logic of sidewalk maintenance, which includes repair and if necessary replacement.  More vital, it includes sidewalks where there currently are none in existence.  It is information important to us all, so please review and respond with your thoughts and time.  

This will be a busy spring for your Village employees. 

Enjoy the summer! 



Jim Tornatore



Mayor
CLERKS REPORT: 

Village Elections were held on March 20, 2007. Sylvia Riegel and John Schaffer will remain on as Trustees. Congratulations! 

The Village of Newark Valley Organizational Meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 10th in the Noble Room, Municipal Building at 7 PM. All monthly meetings are held on the Second Tuesday of each month beginning at 7:00 PM.  Everyone is encouraged to attend. What better way to keep abreast of changes, upcoming events, etc.

Margaret (Peggy) Head has left employment of the Village to pursue another position elsewhere and Trudy Bentley will be filling her position as Deputy Clerk/Treasurer. If you stop by the Village Office please help us in welcoming Trudy.

Tax Collections - We are in the process of collecting taxes from March 1st through October 31st, at which time they are returned to the county. Taxes can be accepted in the correct amount only. If you are not sure how much you owe, please call the office at 642-8686 to get the amount. This may prevent further penalties for you.

Office hours are Monday, 10:00 AM to 7:00 PM, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM. 

Trout Ponds Park -We have had a few problems with garbage being left behind at the Trout Ponds pavilions after groups have used the pavilions. After review and discussion, it was decided, and approved by resolution, to provide for a $20.00 deposit for any new reservations made for use of the Trout Ponds Park Pavilions. After inspection, with 

premises returned to the proper condition, the deposit will be returned.  Please remember that the park is a “carry in, carry out” park. 

Please have respect for your neighbors and the community. Keep in mind that allowing dogs to run at large is a violation of our village codes; also remember to clean up behind your dogs in the roadway, sidewalk, lawn of public property, or any other person’s property.

MAY IS CLEAN-UP TIME! May 3rd is Senior Citizen’s day. Please call DPW at 642-8700. You must be at least 65 years of age, reside in the home, and must call before May 1st.   May 4th & 5th - you may bring items to be disposed of to the Town Hall, 109 Whig Street, between the hours of 7:30 AM and 3:00 PM. Tires will be accepted with a minimal charge. They must be 16” or smaller.

If you would like to become a part of the Village’s future and planning, you may want to join our planning board. We are in need of volunteers. If interested call the Village Office at 642-8686.

There is always opening on our boards, committees, and ad hoc committees. Any resident interested in serving on any of these boards please call the Village office. Volunteers are always needed and appreciated.

Have a safe and enjoyable summer!!!!!




Mertie Pozzi

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:  Now that spring has arrived, the village DPW will be tagging the trash cans that have recyclables in them. During the winter, the recyclables have increased in the trash. We have put off tagging the cans because we did not want the garbage to end up in the snow and all over the lawns. If you find a tag on your trash can, please remove all recyclables before you put it back out.

                      The DPW will be flushing the hydrants around the end of April and May, so if you see that the water is cloudy when you turn it on please let it run and it will clear up. If you have a outside faucet and use it, it will help keep the sediment out of your appliances. 

                      The DPW will also be reading the water meters this year in April. This is done only once every three years by the DPW to verify the meter and to check for a leaky meter. We will also start replacing old meters, one street at a time, and we will do our best to make this as convenient as possible; but it is necessary for us to get this done as efficiently as possible.


          Leaf and brush pick up will be starting soon. Please remember to keep the brush to a maximum length of 6 feet long and a diameter of no more then 6 inches whereever possible. Remember to keep the cut ends facing the road and in neat stacks. If a resident has a tree removed, they are responsible to have all the brush taken away. The leaves must be in recyclable paper bags, dirt and stones are not part of the pick up. Remember do NOT blow the grass and leaves into the road as this plugs the drains and we end up with flooded streets in a storm. 
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Bill Foster                        
CODE ENFORCEMENT: Dennis Liebe has decided to retire from Code Enforcement, but continue on as Fire Marshall. Lee Virtue will be taking over for Dennis as Code Enforcement Officer. Thank you Denny for all your hard work, and welcome aboard to Lee Virtue.   

TILLERS & TOILERS GARDEN CLUB: The Newark Valley Tiller's and Toilers garden club will meet on April 12, 2007; in the noble room of the village hall, at 6:30 p.m. New membership is open to all. Please join us. We will be voting on the in-coming officers for this year. A reminder that the annual plant sale will be held on May 12, 2007 at 8:00 am on the village green.
"CELEBRATIONS"
 (activities within Newark Valley)
  
May 12: GARAGE SALE DAY: Do you have stuff to sell / get rid of from the winter?? Bring a table and set up on the Village Green. Tillers & Toilers will be there selling -- join in on the fun and make some extra cash too. 

May 12, 1:00 -- DUCK RACE.  Come join in on the fun.  Kids, adults, come one, come all.  Starting the first of May, watch around town for the sale of ducks.  Only $1 will buy you a duck that will enable you to get in on the race.  Buy as many as you want.  These ducks will be numbered.  Gather on the bridge at 1:00 with your duck.  When the start 
is called, throw your duck over the bridge and into the water below.  
There will be an end point at the Trout Ponds where the winning duck will be caught.  Great prize for the winner.


NEWARK VALLEY DAYS 
          We are already in the process of organizing for NEWARK VALLEY 
DAYS, August 10th & 11th. (Be sure to mark this date on your calendars). IF YOU WOULD BE WILLING TO HELP IN ANY WAY, please, please 
call Bonnie at 642-8228. We can use any and all of the help you would like to give!!  We also need more floats.  If you've never participated in the Newark Valley parade before and always wished you could, give us a call.  Any organization, group, school, band, etc., etc., etc.  We also are going to have "Vendors on the Green" again this year.  If you would like to sell your products, give us a call.  We want this to be 
the biggest and best NEWARK VALLEY DAYS in the history of the village.  
See you there!!  Come join in on the fun and support your village.

NV CHAMBER OF COMMERCE: 

NEWARK VALLEY Chamber of Commerce Serving Northern Tioga County.

This is such a great time to look back and reflect on all the things that were accomplished in the past year. 

Take a look at the past year….In 2006: 
The NVCC was reorganized and we had a total of 60 businesses join the chamber…58 businesses are still operating.

 

We updated the bylaws, implemented a member to member discount program, had our first fundraiser: the Golf tournament, purchased and used our new bulk permit, had a member list distribution and mass mailing advertising, had ribbon cuttings, had a Treasure Hunt, new people visiting our businesses had a website developed: www.NewarkValley.org, were showcased at the Newark Valley Days and at the Binghamton Mets,
were showcased at the Tioga County Business Expo, and took advantage of matching grants for local business promotions.

In 2007 we wish to continue with all the above and focusing on other fundraisers and promoting our community and our business to the Northern Tioga County area and beyond! 

Thanks to all the donations, contributions for our fundraisers and special events. Thanks to all the support and advice we received so that the new board could continue operating the Chamber. We look forward to implementing your ideas in the future. Come and join us so that together we may continue to expand. 
Announcing our 2007 Officers and Board of Directors as follows:
President - Chris Leach



Vice President - Martin Reilly


Secretary – Kathy Amato



Treasurer – Nick Canizio



Board of Directors: Paula Babey, Shannon Baker, David Getzke, Roger Karaim

The meetings are held at 7:00 pm on the following dates: March 19 ~ April 16 ~ May 21 ~ June 18 ~ July 16 ~ 

August 20 ~ September 17 ~ October 15 ~ November 19 

Newark Valley Municipal Building, Noble Room, Park St. 

Submitted by Kathy Amato, Secretary, Please feel free to contact me at:

642-5248

MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:  Watch the Owego Pennysaver for the ads.

JOINT YOUTH RECREATION PROGRAM: 

Dates: July 2nd - July 27th
Place: Newark Valley Middle School, Greenwood Park, and other various field trips to be announced.


Permission slips with the summer schedule and immunization verification forms will be available in the Newark Valley school offices by the end of the
school year. * If your immunization record is already on file with Jacia Weiss and there are no updates, a second copy will not be needed.


There has been a change in who can participate in the program. The Newark Valley Joint Summer Recreation
Program is for Newark Valley and Berkshire residents only.   The Town of Richford has worked hard to create
their own summer program and has decided to separate from the Newark Valley Joint Summer Recreation Program.  Therefore, Richford residents must attend the Richford summer program. 


If there are any questions please contact Jacia Weiss at 719-661-4250.

HOUSING REHAB. GRANTS: For all those interested in getting financial help for housing rehab there are several grants available. These grants are for low to middle income individuals. Bishop Sheen can be reached at 585-657-4114 (ie: Family of four - $32,450). Tioga Opportunities has a matching grant program available. Contact 687-0707 and ask about their Affordable Housing grant. 

For those 60 years and over contact Office of the Aging at 687-4222 and ask about the Restore grant (ie: Family of four $43,300).

FROM THE TAPPAN SPAULDING MEMORIAL LIBRARY: Hellooooooo everyone.  Winter blues getting you down well watch out hear comes the April showers. Come on over to the library and learn a new language (for free), plan your vegetable garden or new flower bed, pick up a new mystery, cuddle up with a new romance or just get the kids out to check-out a movie and the new books.  

We now have access to the language program "Rosetta Stone".  Come in to find out how you can use it either at the library or from home.  Then choose from 30 different languages.  We have 12 other electronic databases you can use for medical information, encyclopedias, magazines and more.


There is story time for children 2 years and older every other Monday.  Check the front door for the next dates.  I know it seems far away but we are already making plans for the Summer Reading Program.  This years theme is  "Get a clue @ your library".  Keep checking at the library for more information, as we get closer to summer.  

If you have never been to the library SHAME ON YOU, get in here.  If you have been in before but not lately come on in and check out what is new, like the author of the month, the "Rosetta Stone" and we always have something that is on the current best seller's list.  If you can't find something here we can get it for you. If you have free time on your hands come in and volunteer. 

Have a great spring, 

LuAnn Whirl, Director

NICK WILSON MEMORIAL BIKE PARK: The Nick Wilson Memorial Park Fund Raising Committee is having a bottle and can drive on Saturday, April 28th from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Please support the bmx/skate park (on Whig Street in Newark Valley) by dropping off your cans and bottles at the Village Green.  If you need them picked up, please call Shannon at 330-3071 by Wednesday, April 25th to schedule pick-up.  Please visit our website at www.nickspark.wetpaint.com       

 

Thank you!

Tracey Cucci
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